[image: image1.wmf]

~MEMO~

DATE:


April 13, 2010

TO:


Members, Wisconsin Legislature

FROM:

Tom Petri, Director of Policy and Communications

RE:


Urge Support of SB 553 / AB 770, the “Rural Healthcare Access Act”

The Wisconsin Primary Health Care Association strongly supports SB 553 / AB 770 and encourages you to vote in favor of the legislation during your regular session proceedings later today.

Representing Wisconsin’s 17 Community Health Centers (CHCs), many of whom serve a similarly rural community and patient base, WPHCA believes the current legislative effort to place an assessment on the gross revenue of Critical Access Hospitals (CAHs) and return those dollars in the form of increased MA payments, is both worthwhile and timely.  

Because these new assessment dollars will be used to draw down additional federal funding support for the Medicaid program, turned around to restore recent cuts to CAHs in Medicaid reimbursement and then utilized to bolster the state’s efforts to recruit, retain and support rural health care providers, it is a valuable proposal that deserves your YES vote later today.

Together in their mission to offer high-quality, lower-cost health care to anyone who walks in their doors, our rural CHCs and the state’s CAHs combine to form the veritable backbone of the rural health care delivery system in outstate often remote regions of Wisconsin.   

While each CHC and CAH operates as its own independent entity, and are responsible only to those communities they serve, there is a connection between them that goes beyond just geographic similarities.  WPHCA believes each one’s individual existence is crucial to the state’s ongoing ability to provide sustainable access to healthcare services to hundreds of thousands of rural residents.  

This legislation’s lasting benefits to rural Wisconsin are clear and the fiscal benefits to the state’s Medicaid budget are clear as well.   Transparency in the assessment process will ensure a proper use of the newly raised revenue, and the results of this law will be able to be properly critiqued for its lasting value over time.

The Rural Healthcare Access Act will bolster the financial stability of those CAHs who, like Wisconsin’s CHCs, are treating higher volumes of patients who are struggling with the effects of the recession.  The economy has most certainly brought unemployment, loss of insurance and the need for government-sponsored coverage to a higher percentage of rural Wisconsinites.   Those who need to see a doctor most often rely on either a CAH or a CHC.  Subsequently, these tough fiscal times have turned many CAH’s budgetary bottom lines from black to red.  The financial stability of many of Wisconsin’s valued Critical Access Hospitals hangs in the balance.   

The Wisconsin Primary Health Care Association strongly urges you to support the health and well-being of rural Wisconsin, and VOTE YES on these important pieces of legislation.  
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